
HISTORY OF "THE OPENING OF THE TERM" 

Every January, the Calhoun County Circuit Court conducts a ceremony called "The 
Opening of the Term". The Judges of the County Courts, members of the Bar, Court staff, 
and interested members of the public gather in one of the Courtrooms. At this assembly, 
the Judges report on their Courts, the lawyers eulogize members of the Bar who have died 
in the preceding year and renew the Attorney's Oath. 

This practice began when Calhoun County was detached from Barry and Eaton 
Counties to become the 3ih Judicial Circuit Court, which was then located in Marshall, the 
County Seat. Shortly after being so designated, the Michigan Legislature passed laws that 
allowed the Court to have an alternate courtroom in the City of Battle Creek, as long as the 
City furnished and maintained the space. This was done, and the court sat in various 
rented locations in the City. After the new city hall was built in 1911 a courtroom with 
adjunct offices was built into it and was used until moving to the old Battle Creek Post 
office. To service both locations, the one Circuit Judge would then travel between Marshall 
and Battle Creek. When a second Circuit Judge was added, the Judges began alternating 
locations, usually on a monthly basis. 

Because communications were inadequate, it was necessary for lawyers to appear 
in Court from time to time to schedule trials and other proceedings. Four times a year -
November and May in Marshall, and March and September in Battle Creek - attorneys 
would assemble to hear the pending cases announced, discuss the state of readiness of 
cases, and assign trial dates when appropriate. These gatherings also proved to be an 
opportune time to remember departed members of the Bar. So began 'The Opening of the 
Term". 

To assist the call of cases, the Court had calendars printed and furnished to each of 
the county lawyers and out-of-county lawyers who had cases on the docket. These printed 
calendars continued into the 1960's, but as the number of cases grew, they became less 
and less useful. Case scheduling through pretrial conferences and use of the assignment 
clerk became preferable. 

Since the Courts have moved into the present Justice Center, the Judges, staff, and 
interested members of the Bar have tried to locate one of these printed calendars; 
however, searches of the archives and some of the older law offices have proven to be 
unsuccessful until recently. 

While looking for something totally unrelated to this project in the summer of 2009, 
one of the Bar members found the November, 1954 copy of the Circuit Court Calendar in 
the Local History Department at Willard Library. Rick Hulsey, Director and Librarian, 
agreed to loan the document to the Court. 

In order to preserve the nearly-perfect condition of the 55-year-old document, the 
book is kept under glass; however, its contents are published on the Calhoun County 
Courts' web page and may be seen at 
http://calhouncountymi.gov/Departments/CircuitCourt/OverviewCircuitCourt.htm.  (See "1954
Calendar".) 
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